MARLTON CHRISTIAN ACADEMY PRESCHOOL 625 E. Main St., Marlton, NJ 08053

January 2, 2020

Dear Parents,

I want to thank you for your gifts and your thoughtfulness throughout the Christmas holidays to myself, our teachers and staff! You have been so kind! I pray that the New Year will be a blessing to all of you! All God's Best,
Miriam R Wegner

December was a very busy and exciting month. We all had a GREAT time! The children made gifts, decorations and many crafts in preparation for the Christmas season. Your children were amazing in the Christmas Concert!! It was also wonderful to see so many of you at our Christmas Eve Services!

The New Year has arrived. January at MCA is a quieter month than December. We will be getting back to the basics - Reading, Writing, Arithmetic - and fun. We will take some time to talk about healthy habits during our NUTRITION, FITNESS and HYGIENE WEEK.

Re-registration for 2020-2021

Re-registration forms are going home this week to all our enrolled families (please stop by the office to pick up enrollment forms for younger siblings). TK & PreK-4 students will be visiting our Kindergarten classes over the next few weeks (invitations will come home soon). I have had many inquiries already as to the availability of space for our 2020-2021 program. Before we begin to register new families from the community on January 25th, we would like to give the first opportunity to our present families continuing with us in the Fall of 2020. Please note that a priority of availability to returning students is only applicable if submitted before Wed., Jan 22nd.

The week of January 6 - 10 will be NUTRITION, FITNESS and HYGIENE WEEK.

The children will learn about taking care of their body. We will talk about healthy eating, exercise and cleanliness (especially hand washing). There will be a special visit from a Shoprite Nutritionist, a Dental Hygienist, and a visit from a Physical Trainer to help us learn more about living healthy and strong lives.

<u>Parent/Teacher conferences will be available to you on January 21-24</u>. Please sign up with your child's teacher if you would like a phone or in-person conference. This is a beneficial time for you to discuss how your child is growing and developing, as well as to assist you in planning options that would be best for you in the next school year.

School Closure Reminder:

To receive messages via text, download the application *remind* (forms with directions are available in the office) or view your Cable Educational Channel, or listen to KYW News Radio 1060AM, kyw1060.com or see Scroll on CBS 3. Our Number is 3457. Please note, we are NOT Evesham/Marlton Preschool, we are Marlton Christian Academy Elementary & Preschool.

If Evesham Twp. Public Schools are closed, we will be closed.

If Evesham Twp. Public Schools has a 2 hour delayed opening, MCA Preschool will open at **10:00am** and MCA Elementary will open at 10:25am (Before Care is canceled).

Marlton Assembly of God is excited to welcome you to our new sermon series: "This is us"

Service times are Saturdays at 6pm, Sundays at 9am and 10:45am. All services provide childcare. We hope this will offer more opportunity to visit our Church Family and help you and your children to grow in your relationship with God.

Upcoming Events:

Jan. 6 – 10 Nutrition, Fitness, Hygiene Week
Jan, 7, 25 MCA Open Houses 9AM
Mon. Jan. 20 Martin Luther King Holiday

(Preschool closed / Holiday care open)

Jan. 21– 24 Parent/Teacher Conferences

Have a HAPPY NEW YEAR!

Miriam R. Wegner

We invite you to join us at Marlton Assembly of God For our New Series: (marltonag.org)



